


 

 

  
 
 
December 5, 2016 
 
 
 
JOANN NICHOLS 

 
Dear Ms. Nichols: 
 
Thank you for taking the time to share your observations and feedback regarding the 
current structure of the state's group health insurance program and the evaluation of 
switching from a self-funded to self-insurance model.  
 
Your letter will be shared with the Group Insurance Board along with other comments 
that we have received regarding this topic. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Sara C. Brockman 
Health Policy Advisor 
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